Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

September 19, 2012  
Pickled Pepper
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1838 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Dave Lemponen  Bill Strubbe  Doug Starkey  Laverne Goodge  Ed Koziol  Everett Henry  Bob Russell  John Jyurovat  George Sabo  Tim Mills  Rob Valitsky  Larry Morse  Steve Lee
Guest Speakers:

Dave Smith, Chief building Inspector - Ashtabula County Building Department. Mr. Smith gave an overview on how his department works, and gave special attention on how the building department works with the fire department. Mr. Smith presented us with a 2012 Building Department summary report. He also answered questions from the audience.
Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the August 20th meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:

Monthly report was presented as well as a report of bills paid. The report was approved.
Correspondence:

A thank you card was passed around the room from the John W. Mason family.
Old Business:

Golf Outing – Report was presented attendance was good, sponsors up, and vendor attendance was up! May have been one of the best outings yet.
Maxwell class reminder

Rural Fire Service Workshop reminder
New Business:

Jet Ski Rescue Sled was reviewed with the body. It was noted that it was purchased by NAD.
Upcoming classes reviewed with the body: Rick Laskey Seminar, Rich Gasaway, Autism Awareness, Ohio Hazmat and NIMS 300 & 400

The body was reminded about pump and ladder testing – October 8th through 12th
Committees:
EMS: A report of their meeting was given
Training / Education: HVFD to hold a 36, the 120 is ongoing and Plymouth will hold a FFI and follow it with a FFII
Equipment Testing: The body was reminded to get their paper work done and sent back to WFD Chief Turk.
Communications / Narrow banding: A brief review of the counties N.B. efforts, a few problems were reported. The drop dead date is Dec 31, 2012.
Webpage: Chief Koziol reported some issues opening the site they will be corrected ASAP.
Water Rescue: September 9th & 10th personnel from the water rescue team assisted the Navy in the clearing and security of a 300 yard dock area for use by visiting Navy ships. This was done @ Kinder Morgan.
Next water rescue training is September 22nd at 4 pm in Rome.

911: Site visits for new software are done. A report and recommendation will be fourth coming. At the state level a state wide steering committee has been formed. Some of the work they will do is to find a funding model for wireless money and NG software.

EMA:  The body was reminded to sign up ASAP by calling EMA for the Autism workshop George Sabo a brief review of who has signed up so far. George also reminded us the E.R. guidebooks are in let EMA know if you need more.
PNPP: Drill was reviewed.
Good of the Order:
Chief Starkey passed out the new Ohio Fire Chiefs Association E.R.S. books, 2 to a department. More may come in the future.
Ohio Fire Chiefs now has a committee to work on MARCS radio use / issues.

Ohio Fire Chiefs working on a new 36 hour program it is predicted to be a long process.

Chief Koziol reviewed with the body meeting held with the commissioners and those running for commissioner.
The meeting was adjourned at 1953 with the next meeting being at Quinn’s
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
